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     District Governor 
      David McCullough 
 

Greetings Lions Family: 
 

Hope all of you had a great hƻƭƛŘŀȅΦ  L ŎŀƴΩǘ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ƛǘΩǎ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ нлмнΦ  ¢ƛƳŜ Ƙŀǎ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ Ŧƭƻǿƴ ōȅΦ   
I have only a few clubs left to visit.  Thank you to all of you who have welcomed us so warmly. 
 
For all of you who have not had the opportunity to visit Alaska, I highly recommend it.  It 
is a very beautiful place.  While attending the Forum we heard lots of great speakers. It 
was amazing how International President Tam manages to bring in new members.  On 
stage in one of his speeches, he commented on how he wants our clubs to be as a family; 
he even mentioned how we can take care of our trees like our clubs by nourishing, 
caring, watering, and watching them grow,  blew me away since that is part of my 
speech.  We had the opportunity to hear from Dan Bigley, who was attacked by a grizzly 
in the wild and is totally blind; he is now married with 2 children and is back in the 
wildness. Wow!! We also had the privilege of hearing from Martin Bouser, the 4 time 
winner of the Idirod.   We even had the opportunity to hold some of his puppies that he 
is raising as upcoming mushers, what a touch of history.  We flew all night, so I could 
make it back to the Raiders game, a great District Fundraiser, once again. 
 
LǘΩǎ ŀƭƳƻǎǘ ǘƛƳŜ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ aŜŜǘƛƴƎΣ ǿŜ ƘƻǇŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ŀǎ Ƴŀƴȅ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΦ  We 
had a great time at the Madera meeting with Poker and Lions Bingo.  We will be doing 
this again.  I think some of us learned a lot.  The guest we had seemed to enjoy visiting 
our District and had lots of compliments. We had the opportunity to hear from the Lions 
that are running for International Director; boy, it is going to be a hard decision.  They are 
ŀƭƭ ǎǳŎƘ ƎǊŜŀǘ [ƛƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǳƭŘ Řƻ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƧƻōΣ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǘƘŀǘ Ŏŀƴ ǾƻǘŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ 
election will be at the MD-4 Convention in Ontario, Feb. 2012. 
 
We hope to see all of you at the new Charter nights that will be coming up.  Please watch 
for the upcoming fliers. 
 
5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƴǾŜƴǘƛƻƴ ƛǎ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǳǇΦ  IƻǇƛƴƎ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ have a great turn out with lots 
of fun.  We will have an International Director from Pennsylvania.  He is a great speaker, 
and very entertaining.  We have had a opportunity to become friends not just  
Lions with them.  Please give him and his wife, Rita a very warm welcome.  We are 
planning the Saturday night event to be the theme of the movie Grease.  So drag out 
ȅƻǳǊ рлΩǎ ŎƭƻǘƘŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ǘƛƳŜΦ  bh ²IL¢9 W!/Y9¢{Φ 
 
This has been a great year and I could not have done it without all of you.  Thank-you for 
all of your support.  Thank-you for planting your trees and making Presideƴǘ ¢ŀƳΩǎ 
wishes come true.  Continue with the good work and all that you do. 
 
    Yours through Lionism, 

DG Dave McCullough 
 

Mission Statement of Lions Clubs International: ά¢ƻ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ŀƴŘ ŦƻǎǘŜǊ ŀ ǎǇƛǊƛǘ ƻŦ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ŀƳƻƴƎ 

all people for humanitarian needs by providing voluntary service through community involvement and 

ƛƴǘŜǊƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ŎƻƻǇŜǊŀǘƛƻƴΦέ 
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The Lions Name:  On June 17, 1917 at the invitation of Melvin Jones, delegates met in Chicago.  The only point of 

contention was the selection of a name for the new organization.  Melvin Jones researched the idea of call the new 
organization Lions.  He was convinced that the lion stood for strength, courage, fidelity and vital action.  On a secret 
ball the name Lions was chosen over several others. 
 

The Lion Emblem:  At the 1919 convention, there was a move to change the symbol, but a young attorney from 

5ŜƴǾŜǊΣ /ƻƭƻǊŀŘƻ ǊƻǎŜ ǘƻ ǎǇŜŀƪΦ  Iƛǎ ƴŀƳŜ ǿŀǎ IŀƭǎǘŜŘ wƛǘǘŜǊΦ  ά¢ƘŜ ƴŀƳŜ [ƛƻƴǎ ǎǘŀƴŘǎ ƴƻǘ ƻƴƭȅ ŦƻǊ fraternity, good 
fellowship, strength of character and purpose, but above all, its combination of L-I-O-N-S heralds to the country the 
tǊǳŜ ƳŜŀƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ŎƛǘƛȊŜƴǎƘƛǇΥ [L.9w¢¸Σ Lb¢9[[LD9b/9Σ h¦w b!¢LhbΩ{ {!C9¢¸Φέ 
 
¢ƘŜ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ мфом ƛǎǎǳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¢I9 [Lhb{ aŀƎŀȊƛƴŜ ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ ƛƴǘŜǊǇǊŜǘŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŀǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ ƴŀƳŜΥ  
 
Our name was not selected at random, neither was it a coined name.  From time immemorial, the lion has been the 
symbol of all that was good and because of the symbolism that name was chosen.  Four outstanding qualities  -- 
Courage, Strength, Activity and Fidelityτhad largely to do with the adoption of the name.  The last mentioned of 
these qualities, Fidelity, has a deep and peculiar significance for all Lions.  The lions symbol has been a symbol of 
Fidelity through the ages and among all nations, ancient and modern.  It stands for loyalty to a friend, loyalty to a 
principle, loyalty to a duty, loyalty to a trust. 
 
¢ƘŜ ŜƳōƭŜƳ Ŏƻƴǎƛǎǘǎ ƻŦ ŀ ƎƻƭŘ ƭŜǘǘŜǊ ά[έ ƻƴ ŀ ŎƛǊŎǳƭŀǊ ŀǊŜŀΦ  .ƻǊŘŜǊƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ ŎƛǊŎǳƭŀǊ ŀǊŜŀ ǿƛǘƘ ǘǿƻ [ƛƻƴ ǇǊƻŦƛƭŜǎ 
facing away from the centeǊΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǿƻǊŘ ά [ƛƻƴǎέ ŀǇǇŜŀǊǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǇ ŀƴŘ άLƴǘŜǊƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōƻǘǘƻƳΦ  ¢ƘŜ [ƛƻƴǎ ŦŀŎŜ 
both past and future ς showing both pride of heritage and confidence in the future. 
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 1st Vice District Governor 
          Jim Syvertsen 
Happy New Year, 
 
I want to congratulate each Lion member in our District for all your contributions in 2011.  Many take for granted 
their participation and work as Lions.  We have the largest service organization in the world.  Our Lions are proud 
and know how to have fun.  The impact each member has on their community is very significant.  Last year our 
members spent over 100,000 hours in Lions and community work. You raised well over$500,000 for charities and 
community projects. 
 
Our District had positive growth at the end of the year.  Two new charter nights since July and two more new clubs 
are being chartered in first quarter.  You can feel the positive momentum we are buƛƭŘƛƴƎΦ  ¢ƘŜ ƎƻǾŜǊƴƻǊΩǎ ǘŜŀƳ ƛǎ 
working hard to bring new tools and assistance to each club.  It is a work in progress.  There is no magic wand that 
fixes everything.  Some ideas work and others fail, but we keep moving forward.  Change is part of life.  It is only 
when we constantly do the same thing and expect a different result or a cure for our problem that we truly fail.  One 
size or method does not work for all clubs in our district.  The clubs in our District are diversified in size, culture, 
passionǎ ŀƴŘ ƎƻŀƭǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ ŎƻƳƳƻƴ ōƻƴŘ ǿŜ ŀƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ Ƴƻǘǘƻ ά²Ŝ {ŜǊǾŜέ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘƛŜǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ 
through the District projects, our multiple projects and also throughout the world whenever disaster occurs.  Every 
member does make a difference!  2012 is ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭ ǇƻǎƛǘƛǾŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜΦ  ¸ƻǳǊ DƻǾŜǊƴƻǊΩǎ ǘŜŀƳ ƛǎ 
dedicated to build upon the positive momentum that will continue to benefit the clubs throughout our 4-A1 District.  
 
District Governor Dave has been asking for support on three District Projects:  Students Speakers Contest, Pull Tabs 
for Ronald McDonald House, and Camp Pacifica.  I have been asking support for two others.  The first is All Star 
Football with a new location at MJC in Modesto that promises to bring positive changes.  The othŜǊ ƛǎ tŀǊƪŜǊΩǎ tǊƻƳΦ  
L ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ŜǾŜƴǘΦ  tŀǊƪŜǊΩǎ tǊƻƳ ƛǎ ŀ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ŜǾŜƴǘ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ IƻǎǇƛǘŀƭ ŦƻǊ 
children with Cancer who may be unable to attend their own prom.  Lion Liz lost her son, Parker, to Leukemia after 
tƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ tŀǊƪŜǊΩǎ tǊƻƳ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜǎ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ƻƴ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ŜǾŜƴǘ ŀ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ƭƛŦŜ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƛƭƭ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ Ƴŀƴȅ 
great memories for families year after year.  There are activities for children ages two through eighteen.  The girls 
are in gowns with a corsage and guys in tuxes.  A professional photographer takes photos of the children and 
families.  Sometimes this becomes ŀ ǎŀŎǊŜŘ ƪŜŜǇǎŀƪŜ ŀǎ ǎƻƳŜ ǳƴŦƻǊǘǳƴŀǘŜƭȅ Řƻ ƴƻǘ ǎǳǊǾƛǾŜ ƳǳŎƘ ƭƻƴƎŜǊΦ  tŀǊƪŜǊΩǎ 
Prom does not have the resources of other district projects.  It takes $6,000 to $7,000 in addition to all that is 
donated to make this event happen each year.  I am asking each of our 63 clubs to consider donating $100 or more, 
which will allow children with cancer to attend a significant life event, not otherwise possible.  The smile that you 
ǿƛƭƭ Ǉǳǘ ƻƴ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŦŀŎŜ ƛǎ ǇǊƛŎŜƭŜǎǎΦ  
 
 
     In Lion Service, 
      1st VDG Jim Syvertsen 
 

    
 
 
 



Page 5            Jan. 18, 2012 
 
 
         
 
        2nd Vice District Governor 
          Tom Bauder 
 
          
 
 
 
 
Greeting Fellow Lions: 
 
 
The holidays are a good time for us to remember our friends and to seek new friendships.  Think of our Lion 
members as friends and also as family.  Lion Toni and I are looking forward to greeting more members as we start 
the second ƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ [ƛƻƴΩǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ  DƻǾŜǊƴƻǊ 5ŀǾŜ Ƙŀǎ ŀǎƪŜŘ ǳǎ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ƻƴ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎΣ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ Ŏƭǳō 
membership by one member by the end of the year and to retain the membership we now have. 
 
Our second District meeting of the year was a huge success, thanks to the efforts of Region Chair Lion Dwight and all 
those that help him.  The birthday cake, celebrating our oldest member, who is now one hundred years young, was 
really special. 
 
We are happy to announce the forming of two new clubs.  Also District Leo chair Ray Hammersley has been working 
hard to finish the forming of several new Leo clubs and the renewal of several existing Leo clubs. 
 
The GMT/GLT teams have been hard at work gathering information that will help in the strengthening of existing 
clubs and will be happy to work with any club that feel they can use help serving their communities.  The club 
excellent program is a tool that is help and if clubs are interested they need to contact their zone and region chairs. 
 
Hopefully some of you will be able to attend the MD4 convention in Ontario this coming February and we are 
looking forward to meeting with all of the District 4-A1 Lions in attendance. 
 
 
 
       In Lion Service, 
        2nd VDG Tom Bauder 
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On Sept. 17, 2011 Medic Foundation International celebrated 55 years of saving lives endeavors.  District 4-A1 was given an 
invitation to participate in celebrating a partnership between MD4 Lions of California and the Medic Alert Jr. Program.  Lions of 
District 4-A1 did more than attend this event, they were part of the event, having 10 booths representing the District Projects 
and 22 clubs and 2 Leo clubs from Merced.  PIP Kay Fufushima participated in the tree planting ceremony; four trees were 
planted to celebrate the partnering of MD4 and Medic Alert Jr.  May our relationship with Medic alert grow as the trees grow.  
ZC Jim Cox and 3 Lions Zone 3 of the Stanislaus Region raised $534.00 with a raffle for Medic Alert Jr. Thank you.  Natalia, a 2 ½  
year old girl born with Type 1 diabetes, blind and autistic is sponsored by Hilmar Irwin Stevinson Lions will become our Medic 
Alert Poster Child. 
 
 
Article by ZC Terry Anderson, Chair Medic Alert 
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Newsletter from California Lions Camp January 2012 
 

THANK YOU, for your support at the District meeting in November.  
Our application for match funding was supported unanimously by the District. 
2012 is going to be an awesome year for camp!  
When we get the match funding from L.C.I.F., we have $75,000 earmarked for capital improvements that will enhance the 
program we offer each year to our campers. We have the $25,000 grant from Chukchansi; an insurance payout of $37,000 that 
we can spend as we see fit; then we are planning to use just $7,500 of the 2012 camper-ship money and the same amount in 
2013 to complete the projects. 
What will we get for this investment of $150,000? 
1. Phase 1 & 2 of the Challenge Ropes Course the ONE activity the campers ask for year after year! 
2. Renewed Equestrian Arena with sprinkler system to keep the dust down and a fence that will  keep the horses in! 
3. A multi-purpose court, where the derelict tennis court is, that can then be used for tennis, basket ball, five a side soccer, 
racing cars and anything else we can think of. 
4. Finally we will remodel the ground floor of Mane House into an American Disability Accessible Education Center comprising 
a large meeting room, two group rooms and a classroom complete with large flat screen T.V., projector and screen, resources; 
ADA bathrooms and required security and safely features. We will need the support of club's labor to complete all this within 
budget! 
 
BIG THANK YOU to Lion Diane Peterson who has researched and written this grant for us. 
THANK YOU to Lion Brower Dimond and Modesto 500 and Sunset Clubs who did most of the work for the Night at the Nuts in 
August. We raised almost $2,500 and will do better next year!! 
THANK YOU to Lion Kay aŎ!ǘŜŜΩ and Atwater Winton Lions who hosted the Horse Race Night which raised $3,000. If you 
missed this make sure you come this year it is such a fun night. 
THANK YOU to Modesto Sunset Lion's Club who supported a very busy work day in November painting the railings around the 
swimming pool and paining cabins as well as wood cutting, hauling and splitting. 
THANK YOU Merced Golden for working on your cabin and bringing it up to specification. 
We hope you have all received 'Thank You' cards as well! 
 
Patterson and Chowchilla Lions have promised to winterize the last two summer cabins for us so we look forward to that 
happening before the snow! 
That just leaves the Library and the Nature Cabins without 'parents'. One of these is really the Campers In Leadership Training 
cabin, so needs working on to make it that. The other has no defined use as yet so a club could be creative with it! 
Then there is the Ahwahanee cabin that needs rebuilding in the future. This would make an awesome club project. 
 
Lion Steve Granlees has a Tree Planting Project on the go as well as overseeing the maintenance of the camp. 
Lion Russ Custer is working on a Water Truck to keep the dust down next year! 
Lion Kym Wright of Yosemite Lions is getting ready to take over the BIG GREEN FILE and be the 2012 Executive Director of 
Camp Pacifica this year. One big ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜƳŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƻǊƪǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƪƛǘŎƘŜƴ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ά{ŀŦŜ CƻƻŘ 
IŀƴŘƭƛƴƎ /ŀǊŘΦέ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ Ŝŀǎƛƭȅ ƻōǘŀƛƴŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ Ŏƻǎǘ ƻŦ Ƨǳǎǘ Ϸмр ŀƴŘ ŀ ǉǳƛŎƪ ƻƴ-line common sense course. Google CA Food 
άHandler's CardέΦ ²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ά/ƻƻƪ ƛƴ /ƘŀǊƎŜέ ǿƘƻ Ƙŀǎ ŀ CƻƻŘ IŀƴŘƭƛƴƎ /ŜǊǘƛŦƛŎŀǘŜ -a longer classroom course. If 
you are interested in this position during camp or to be available to our group rentals please contact Lion Jill 
jag2pick@yahoo.com Family Reunion bookings are not affected. 
 
Lion Dee Heller is working on a Memorial Tree Project. 
Lion Jim Loving is all set for next year's Road Show so call him and book a program for your club. We come complete with 
brochures, power point presentation and promotional material. 
All your board work tirelessly to make this project happen. There are two vacancies so come join us. Next meeting is Monday 
January 16th 2012 at Carrow's Merced. 
 
Article by Lion Jill Loving 
 

mailto:jag2pick@yahoo.com
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District Bulletin Contest 
 
The 2011-2012 District Bulletin 
Contest is just around the corner.  Can 
ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǿƛƴƴŜǊǎΣ {ǘƻŎƪǘƻƴ tŀŎƛŦƛŎŀΣ 
Chowchilla  Lioness Lions, Jackson 
Lions, San Andreas 49ers Breakfast, 
Denair, or Livingston Lions Clubs all 
repeat, or will one or more be 
replaced by a yet to be named club?  
If your club is not submitting a bulletin 
to me for inclusion into the Contest, 
please consider at 
kharrison@mercedbreakfastlions.org  
 
I will be sending out, under a spate e-
mail, the guidelines and points 
available.  These are the same 
guidelines as noted on page 108 ς 109 
in the District Directory. 
 
Remember, the cutoff date for 
evaluation of your Lions Club bulletin 
for the Bulletin Contest is Friday, 
March15, 2012. 
 
See you at the District 4-A1 
Convention 
 
Lion Ken Harrison, 
Bulletin Contest Chair 
 

 

                            All Star Football 
 
Calling Lions All Star Football Game Fans! 
              Game Date: June 16, 2012 
         Modesto JC, Modesto, California 
 6:00 PM Pre-game7:00 p.m. Game Time 
 
The coaches for the 39th Annual Lions All Star Football 
Game have been selected:  Coach Richie Alkire of Beyer 
High School for the South Team and Coach Brian Gray of 
Lincoln High School for the North Team. 
 
The player selection will be on Feb. 4, 2012 at Delta 
College in Stockton, CA for the North Team organized by 
Coach Don Norton of Stagg High School (he is now a 
member of our committee since he won the game a 
couple of years ago) and the South Team selections will 
be at Modesto JC, Modesto, CA organized by Coach Russ 
Garcia. 
 
The Players Press Banquet will be on April 28, 2012 at the 
Italian Athletic Club in Stockton, CA. 
 
Now would be a good time to start selling Corporate Ads 
for $1,000 and above.  Also other ads would be good too! 
The ad prices have not changed from last year and are 
still $50 for a business card size. 
 
It is going to be a great game this year in a new location. 
We are currently working on new venues at Modesto JC! 
More information will come at the District Meeting in 
CŜōǊǳŀǊȅΦ  [ƻƻƪ ŦƻǊ ƛǘΗΗ  !ǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎΣ άǘƘŀƴƪ-ȅƻǳέ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ 
support.   WE SERVE. 
 
Lion Elizabeth Gibbs Olson, chair 
www.lionsallstarfootball.com  
 
 
 

mailto:kharrison@mercedbreakfastlions.org
http://www.lionsallstarfootball.com/


Lodi Lions honored Lion Dr. Floyd Zastrow, 
a Lodi optometrist with a Helen Keller 
Fellowship at a recent Lodi Lions Club 
fundraiser dinner.  Lion Dr. Floyd has been 
practicing optometrist for 61 years and 
has been a member of the Lodi Lions Club 
for 53 years. 
 
The Helen Keller Fellowship presented 
through the Lions Eye Foundation of 
Northern California and Nevada was 
awarded to Lion Zastrow for his enduring 
commitment in assuring that the 
underprivileged in his community are 
provided with necessary vision related 
services. 
 
The Lions Eye Foundation of Northern 
California and Nevada works in 
partnership with California Pacific Medical 
Center in San Francisco in a common 
mission:  to preserve and restore the gift 
of sight by providing free ophthalmic 
examinations, operations and medication 
to the less fortunate of our community. 
 
Article came from the Jan. 8, 2012 issue of 
the Stockton Record Newspaper. 
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This is an update of the current activities in the Foundation (LEF) that have a direct effect on the activities in our 
district.  The general makeup within our district consists of the following Trustees and Advisors of the Foundation: 
 
Trustees: 
PDG Dennis Noble, 2nd Vice President (209) 835-8092  
      dnoble@arrival.net  
Lion Sue Carner, (209) 524-2921 scarner@sbcglobal.net  
PDG Jim Loving (209) 394-2336 lionjfl@yahoo.com  
PDG Gene Weatherby (new) (209) 286-1411 genekathy@yahoo.com 
Advisors: 
PDG Pat Greene, (209) 480-4728 pdgpat@sbcglobal.net  
Lion Bob Zetterberg (209) 795-3972 desron21@aat.net  
Lion Jerry Cooper (209) 471-3265 sacoop@sbcglobal.net  
 
 
The above cadre of Trustees and Advisors are dedicated to 
representing our District in the Lion s Eye Foundation.  In that 
regard, we and all of us are available to make a presentation to any 
club regarding the Foundation as well as expediting the referral 
process to improve the Foundation service to the visually impaired 
and preserving the gift of sight. 
 
Lion Sue Carner has been appointed by the Foundation to be our 
ά[ŜŀŘ ¢ǊǳǎǘŜŜΦέ {ƘŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘŜ ƻǳǊ ŜŦŦƻǊǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƭƛaison between 
the Foundation and our District. 
 
Of particular concern to the Foundation are the referrals prepared 
and submitted to the Foundation.  Most of these referrals are not 
adequately prepared with regard to sponsoring club and patient 
information.  With the new arrangement for responsibilities, the 
Trustees and Advisors will make a special effort to educate the clubs 
and eye care professionals in the proper procedure for referring 
patients to the Foundation.  The Trustees and Advisors are 
committed ǘƻ ƛƳǇǊƻǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŎƭǳōǎΩ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ 
activities of the Lions Eye Foundation and to that end; we all are 
available to make presentations to any of your clubs.  In addition, we have an opening for an Advisor and would like 
recommendations from the clubs to fulfill that opening.  Please let us hear from you. 
 
Article by PDG Dennis Noble 
 

mailto:dnoble@arrival.net
mailto:scarner@sbcglobal.net
mailto:lionjfl@yahoo.com
mailto:genekathy@yahoo.com
mailto:pdgpat@sbcglobal.net
mailto:desron21@aat.net
mailto:sacoop@sbcglobal.net
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San Joaquin Region District 4-A1  
Meeting 

February 24 & 25 2012 
 
 Place:   MRPS Hall 
   133 N Grant St 
   Manteca, CA 
 
Friday: 
 
 6:00 PM Social Hour ς Cabinet casual dress 
 
 7:00 PM Dinner hosted by Tracy Breakfast Lions Club 
 
  
 
 
Saturday (Rough Draft): 
 
 7:00 AM Pre Cabinet Meeting ς Cabinet business attire 
 
 7:00 AM Breakfast hosted by Stockton Delta Lions 
 
 8:00 AM Finance Committee 
 
 9:00 AM Business Session: 
    Pledge 
    Song 
    Prayer 
    Honorary 
   Certain Committee Reports (chairpersons will be notified) 
    
   The latest and greatest about District GMT & GLT:  PDG Pat Dimond and PDG    
 Pat Casey-Gillum 
    
   Break Out Sessions: 
   
   New President Training 
     
   GMT and GLT Meeting 
    
 
 12:00PM Lunch hosted by TBA/ Drawing 
 
 1:00 PM Business Session continues 
   Comments from visiting district guests 
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San Joaquin District 4-A1 Meeting February 24 & 25 2012 

Overnight accommodations $65.00 for Dbl  
!ƳŜǊƛŎŀΩǎ .Ŝǎǘ ±ŀƭǳŜ Lƴƴ   www.abvimanteca.com 
1920 E Yosemite Ave 
Manteca, CA 95336 
!ǎƪ ŦƻǊ [ƛƻƴǎ /ƭǳō ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǊŀǘŜǎ ΧΦΦ5ŜŀŘƭƛƴŜ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ мтΣ нлмн 
 
 Registration: 
  Friday Night (Only) $25.00 per person 
  Names: 
  ______________________________ 
  ______________________________ 
  ______________________________ 
 
  Saturday (Only) $20.00 per person 
  Names: 
  ______________________________ 
  ______________________________ 
  ______________________________ 
 
  Friday Night and Saturday Special $35.00 per person 
 
  ______________________________ 
  ______________________________ 
  ______________________________ 
 
 
       Total enclosed: $__________________    
               
   Each Club is asked to bring two drawing prizes.  

NOW AVAILABLE PAYMENTS FOR THIS MEETING CAN BE MADE BY PAYPAL!  EMAIL RC DON GALL 
FOR INSTRUCTIONS.     

SAVE TIME, SAVE STAMPS, SAVE PAPER!          
               

 R.S.V.P. by February 17, 2012 
 
       Checks payable to RC Don Gall 
       Mail to:  RC Don Gall 
         1029 Lucio ST     
                      Manteca, CA 95336 
   Questions contact RC Don Gall         @ 
209209-480-9217 or dongall95336@gmail.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please 

 

http://www.abvimanteca.com/
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LION'S  ---- IF YOU HAVE NOT VISITED CAMP PACIFICA IT'S SPRINGTIME WEATHER,  A GOOD TIME TO COME UP AND 

LOOK AROUND. WE ARE IN THE PROCESS OF PREPAIRING FOR THE  CAMP PACIFICA SPRING ROUNDUP,  TICKETS 

WILL BE AVALIBLE  FEBRUARY  1ST. 

PLEASE CONTACT ANY CAMP PACIFICA BOARD MEMBER OR CALL RUSS CUSTER  CELL  (209) 321-7708 IT WILL BE 

HELD  SATURDAY  MARCH  24TH,  6PM  COCKTAILS ---  7 PM  STEAK DINNER AT THE GRANGE HALL IN HILMAR. CA. 

  

THE MATCHING $ 75,000.00 GRANT FROM  LCIF IS PROGRESSING THROUGH THE STAGES, AND WE SHOULD KNOW 

BY APRIL IF WE ARE SUCCESSFUL,  WE ARE KEEPING OUR FINGERS CROSSED . IF THIS HAPPENS CAMP 

PACIFICA WILL ELEVATE ALL ITS PROGRAMS. THE ONE'S THAT YOU WILL BE ABLE TO PHYSICALLY SEE ARE THE --

 CHALLANGE COURSE ( ROPE'S COURSE)  ---  BASKET BALL / TENNIS COURT --- BEACH VOLLYBALL COURT ---  

EXTENDED AND IMPROVED B.M.X. TRACK ---  ALL PIPE FENCED UPPER HORSE RIDING CORRAL. A REMODEL OF 

EDUCATION CTR ( MAIN HOUSE )    A BIG THANK YOU TO  DIANE PETERSON FOR WRIGHTING THIS GRANT. 

 WE WILL SOON BE PLANTING OUR NEW TREES UP ON THE HILL BY THE CABINS AND ELSEWARE I.P.D.G. STEVE 

GRANLEES WILL LEAD THIS PROJECT, AND WILL PUT THE PLANTING DATE ON THE DISTRICT E-MAIL SITE ---- 

PLEASE COME UP AND HELP.  I WANT TO THANK ALL THE LIONS THAT HAVE GIVEN THERE TIME TO WORK AT CAMP 

PACIFICA ON OUR WORK DAYS. 

IN THE PICTURES ARE I.P.D.G. STEVE GRANLEES LOADING WOOD IN HIS TRUCK TO HAUL TO THE WOOD SPLITTER 

OPERATED BY DAN MEHRTEN (CLEMENTS LOCKFORD LIONS)  THE NEW MODESTO SUNSET LIONS CLUB DID A 

FANTASTIC JOB OF PAINTING THE SWIMMING POOL FENCE   ---- A BIG THANKS TO ALL THE LIONS FOR THERE 

EFFORT ....... IT IS WELL APPRECIATED !!!!!  WE HAVE A NEW PIECE OF EQUIPMENT --- A BRUSH HAUG -- FOR 

CUTTING TALL LARGE WEEDS, ATTACHES, BEHIND OUR TRACTOR. THE CAMP WILL LOOK A LOT NEATER THIS 

YEAR. THANK YOU NORMAN CLARK AND THE DOS PALOS LIONS FOR BUYING 3EA 300# 10ô--8'--6'--STEP LATTERS 

FOR THE CAMP. 

 I WOULD LIKE TO INVITE ALL LIONS TO COME TO ONE OF OUR CAMP PACIFICA BOARD MEETINGS THIS YEAR. 

THEY ARE HELD ON THE 3RD MONDAY OF THE MONTH AT  6:00 PM. 

PLEASE CHECK THE DISTRICT WEB SITE FOR THE PLACE IT WILL BE HELD. AGAIN I WOULD LIKE TO INVITE ALL 

LIONS TO COME UP TO CAMP PACIFICA ---- SPEND THE DAY ---- AND SEE AS LIONS WHAT YOU OWN. 

 P.D.G. RUSS CUSTER, PRESIDENT 

 



Thursday:  
Golf Tournament 9:30 a.m.- 4:00 p.m. 
 
Folsom Project for Visually Impaired 
Tour 10:00 a.m. 
 
CƛǊǎǘ bƛƎƘǘŜǊǎΩ 5ƛƴƴŜǊ όCǊŀƴƪ CŀǘΩǎύ р ǇΦƳΦ 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Saturday: 
 
Eye openers, breakfast, general session in morning 
 
{ǘǳŘŜƴǘ {ǇŜŀƪŜǊΩǎ /ƻƴǘŜǎǘ ƭǳƴŎƘŜƻƴΣ ŀƴŘ [ƛƻƴΩǎ CƻǊǳƳ ƛƴ ŀŦǘŜǊƴƻƻƴΣ 
 
DƻǾŜǊƴƻǊΩǎ .ŀƴǉǳŜǘ ƛƴ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎΦ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sunday 

Awards Breakfast    
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 Theme: ȰωτȭÓ ÌÉËÅ 'ÒÅÁÓÅ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÖÉÅȟȭȭ ÏÉÌ ÕÐ ×ÈÁÔ ÈÁÉÒ ÙÏÕ ÈÁÖÅ ÁÎÄ ÄÒÅÓÓ ÉÎ ωτȭÓ ÇÁÒÂ.   

 
 
 
        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
     
 
 
Form has been mailed to Secretaries of the Clubs.  You may also get forms from Convention Committee Chair, 
PDG Gene Weatherby at genekathy@yahoo or Cabinet Secretary Sue Carner at s.carnersbcglobal. 
 
Deadline for best deals, early bird is before Feb. 1.  The next best deal deadline is March 1 and final deadline is 
March 23 or you are paying at door for available space. 
 
Hotel reservation needs to be made with hotel before March 19 to get Lion Special rate. 
  
 
 
 
 

Friday: 
Food Faire 12:00 ς 2:00 p.m. 
 
Wheel Barrow Race 2:00 ς 3:00 p.m. 
 
/ŀƴŘƛŘŀǘŜǎΩ IƻǎǇƛǘŀƭƛǘȅ сΥлл ς 8:00 p.m. 
 
Ice Cream Social 7:00 ς 8:30 p.m.  
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Welcome New Lion Members 
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Oakhurst Mountain Lions     Newman Lions  
 

Grady Bryant       Ken Andrade 
Karen Carroll       Sharon Andrade 
Ken Carroll       Keith Bowen 
Penny Contreras      Andrea Bryant 
Lenora M. Deck      Donald Cabral Jr. 
Gonger L. Foust      Margaret Carvalho 
Colette Goga       Carlos Correia 
Gail Hawksworth      Ernesto De Leon 
Caroline Heather      WƻǎŜǇƘ ά9ŘǿŀǊŘέ CŀǊƛŀ 
Thomas Heather      Emily Flinders 
Garret Madsen      Mitch Flinders 
Daniel Markley      David Francis 
Karissa Markley      Casey Graham 
Rick J. Markley       Trista Kaballuk 
Wayanne Markley      Jim Lagrutta 
Stephen Miller       Trina Lowe 
Braxton Mosley      Carmina L. Mattos 
Linda Mosley       William J. Mattos 
Shellena Nelson      Adam Nelson 
Julio Pardini       Elizabeth Owens 
Diana Rice       William Pierie 
Mary Roseling       Sharon Schmidt 
Niki Samuels       George Vargas 
Bobbi Stehling       Robert Vargas 
Lloyd Stehling       Robert Vizzolini 
Julie Ward 
Jerrie West   

 
 
      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Reported to International from Oct. 2011 -- Jan. 2012 
 
David W. Philips 11/01/2011  Chowchilla Lions 
Evelyn Sell 11/01/2011           Chowchilla Lioness 
Robert Chance 10/01/2011         Demair Lions 
George W. Snyder 11/01/2011   Lake Don Pedro Lions 
Gerald R. Foust 1/01 2012  North Fork Lions 
Harold B. Hardy 10/01/2011     North Fork Lions 
Francis E. Bodeson 10/01/2011          Ripon Lions  
Dan E. Taylor 12/01/2011  Sonora Mt. Lions 
Manual Costa 9/01/2011       Tracy Breakfast Lions 
Thomas W. Hawkins 10/01/2011 Tracy Breakfast Lions 
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It is a great loss to our Lion Family 
with the passing of PDG Howard 
Abrams on December 23, 2011.  Dr. 
Abrams joined Lions in 1952 and was 
District Governor 1962-63.   For the 
work that he did as an optimist 
working in Mexico, he received the 
International Humanitarians Award, 
the highest honors that LCIF gives to 
any member.  He was one of the 
original members of the Board that 
started Camp Pacifica in 1978.  He 
was also a founding member of All 
Star Football, officer with the Lions 
Eye Foundation, chair of District 4-A1 
convention committee and the 
ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜΩǎ ǘǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊ ŦƻǊ Ƴŀƴȅ 
years. 
 
Dr. Abram was District 4-A1 Lion of 
year (2005-06) and the District 4-A1 
Dr. Howard Abram Humanitarian 
Award was created in 2010 in his 
honor.  
 
Services will be held at 11 a.m., 
Saturday, March 3, 2012 at Stockton 
Golf and Country Club. Family 
requests Memorial Contributions are 
made to the Lions Eye Foundation in 
lieu of flowers. 
 
PDG Pat Dimond and PDG Dennis 
Noble contributed to this article. 
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Linda /ƘŀƴƎΣ ƴƻƳƛƴŀǘŜŘ ŦƻǊ [Ŝƻ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘǎ DŀǊȅ 9ƴƻΣ !ŘǾƛǎƻǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ aŜǊŎŜŘ IƛƎƘ [ŜƻΩǎ /ƭǳō ǿƛǘƘ ŀ 
certificate of appreciation for his work with the club, which is sponsored by Merced Breakfast Lions Club.  Also 
present were DG McCullough, 1st VDG Jim Syvertsen, ZC George Corvelo, District Leo Chair, Ray Hammersley, and 
Lion Jean Weaver. 
 
Laura McCullough provided pictures and Lion Ken Harrison contributed to article. 
 
 

 
 
Starting at the first of year, Sonora and Sonora Sonora Mountain Lions will be meeting together.  The meeting time 
will be Wednesday at 12:10 p.m. at Pine Tree Restaurant in Sonora.  One meeting Sonora Lions will chair and every 
other meeting Sonora Sonora Mountain Lions will chair.  In July both clubs will become Sonora Lions. 
 
Article provided by Lion Cimino, Secretary, Sonora Sonora Mountain Lions. 
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Congratulations to the seven Lions from District 4-1 who attended and completed the Leadership Training at Harris 
Ranch January 14 ς 16, 2012.  One Lion from Madera Breakfast, two Lions from Chowchiia Lioness Lions, 2 Lions 
from Merced Breakfast Lions, one Lion from Modesto 500 Lions and one Lion from West Point Lions completed the 
training.   
 
There were 12 sessions spread over the 2 ½ days, which included: Opening Session, Fundamentals, Public Speaking, 
Supporting Teams, Project Management, Change Leadership, Membership, Mentoring, Communications, Lions on 
the Internet, Conducting Effective Meetings, Conflict Resolution and  LCIF.  Classes moved quickly and rotated so 
that you sat in different places and worked with different Lions.  Goal was to meet everyone.  As always, at Harris 
Ranch the food was excellent.  
 
If you have not attended, you might what to think about it next year, since this is one of the best leadership training 
that is given in the local area. 
 
Ken Harrison through the Merced Bulletin contributed to the article. 
 
 
 
 
 


